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Further Information: 
 

Spring began with very warm and dry weather, so all work could be done under normal circumstances. The 

feared problem of a lack of seasonal workers, resulting from travel restrictions, could be compensated by the 

engagement of student assistants and neighbourhood help. So the hops were trained from the end of April to 

the beginning of May.  

The growth level of the hops is in part slightly delayed. There is some infestation with downy mildew, powdery 

mildew and aphids or spider mites. Appropriate individual measures have already been taken to counteract 

this. 
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